Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 16 April 2012
The meeting was called to order this date at 6:12 p.m. at 745 San Fernando with the following members present: Rosemary Nadelen, Christy Smith, Paul Goodier and Kay Muns.

Rosemary introduced our guests: Hugh and Ann Marie Lynch, homeowners; Sheryl Glasgow, owner of Turf Masters and our new maintenance contractor; and Tom Houle and Jesse Patterson of Weatherproof Exteriors.  Hugh Lynch had invited Mr. Houle and Mr. Patterson to show us samples of roofing materials they stock to keep us up-to-date on products that are available now in comparison to what has been used in this subdivision in the past.  This will assist us in approving changes homeowners would like to make.

Sheryl Glasgow informed us what her company has done so far in maintenance in our common areas.  She also passed out information sheets about changes that can be made to conserve our water.  The Board members have been aware for sometime that our system is overwatering in some zones, and not enough in others.  Sheryl told us that her crew have already found four breaks in the line and these have been repaired.  Overuse of water has been our biggest problem for some years.
Our guests left after these presentations so that we could continue our usual meeting.  The March minutes were approved after Christy made the motion for approval, Paul seconded it, and it passed.

Paul gave us hard copies of his financial report as of this date.  We have 20 unpaid assessments.  Our income for the month was $1,657.00, expense was $180 .92 giving us a current Checking Account balance of $19,531.45.  Our Savings Account balance is $9,091.71.  Paul proposed adding $908.29 to that account to purchase a $10,000 CD.  The Board approved his suggestion.  Kay made a motion to accept his report, Christy seconded, and the motion passed.
Christy had nothing to add regarding Turf Masters.  She had been approached by the Belrichards, homeowners who are contractors, regarding repairs to the bridges in the park.  The Board members gave approval for this work, and also would like to know their cost to repair our corral fences located at the entrances to the park.  Christy told us a neighbor on her street would like approval to replace her sod with rocks.  The members approved and asked Christy to so inform the homeowner.
Rosemary was asked by Anne Harrington, 710SF for approval to replace her garage door with a white one.  The Board members agreed to this change.
Rosemary gave each member spring newsletters to distribute on his/her streets. 

Since there was no more business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:02 p.m.  The May 21st meeting will be held at this same address, beginning at 6:00 p.m.                       Respectfully submitted, Kay Muns, Secretary

